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PENDING CHAPTER DIRECTORS  

 JOE & JACKIE  

HOPE EVERYONE HAD A GREAT EASTER!!  

 March has past and there were several great riding days. We hope 

everyone had a chance to get out and enjoy a ride. Jackie and I along with 

Ted Strutz, Gail Miller, Mike and Anita Hudson and Laura Johnson 
attended the Spring Officers Meeting on March 31. The day was perfect to 

be inside. Ideas were given by everyone for the upcoming Buckeye Rally 

as to events that the members may want to participate in. The Pinewood Derby race is back again and District is 

taken steps to make sure there will be enough seating and standing area so everyone can watch their car race. I 

picked up two Pinewood Derby Kits for Chapter B. Jim and Gage have offered to build one and I need 

someone to build a second car. More details at the next meeting. Additionally, Chapter B sold 27 more pints of 

Apple Butter. This leaves Chapter B with about 20 pints to sell.  

Chapter B meeting is April 15. There will be registration forms for the Buckeye Rally as well as additional 

handouts for upcoming events. In this newsletter is a Buckeye Rally Registration form and an Ohio GWRRA 

Rider Course Registration form Both GWRRA Advanced Rider Course and GWRRA Trike Rider Course are 

listed on the form.  

¶ April 21 is the overnight ride to Bearcreek, IN to see the Larry Gatlin Show 

¶ April 14, Chapter Y (Mt. Vernon) is having their White elephant Auction. 

¶ April 13 thru 15 Chapter V2 (Wintersville, OH) is having their Mall Show 

¶ April 21, Chapter M (Boardman) is having their Annual Rigatoni Dinner.  

¶ The first weekend in May is Chapter B Mall Show \] 

¶ May 12th a ride to Hog Heaven in New Philadelphia  

 

                                                                                          Ride hard and be safe.  

                          FOR SALE 
  Two new GWRRA Jackets                                                                  Joe and Jackie  

        
-       One Red ï Size XL 

-          One Grey ς Size XL 
           $75.00 Each, or will trade for smaller size  
                               GWRRA Jackets. 

     Call Roy Ferguson:  740-341-8339 
 

 

Things I Owe My Parents........GOOD ONES! 
 
My Parents taught me about TIME TRAVEL. 
    "If you don't straighten up, I'm going to knock you into the middle of next week!" 
 
My Parents taught me RELIGION. 
    "You better pray that will come out of the carpet." 
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MEMBERSHIP ENHANCEMENT  

TODD & LAURA JOHNSON  

 

 Hey!  just wanted to tell all of you about another great new 

thing  GWRRA is doing.  I spoke about it at the last meeting but in case 

you wasnôt there, I am going to tell you again!!! The new thing is called 

Trial Member, That's right.. trial member. If you know someone that is 

thinking about being a member, but for whatever reason they just 

havenôt done it, now they can and it wonôt cost them a thing. All they 

have to do is either call Phoenix at 1-800-843-9460 or go to the web. site www.gwrra.org and click on non-

member for a form to fill out. You know, like address, name and that kind of stuff. What will happen then; they 

are made honoree members for two months.  Within a week they get a letter and a magazine, the district MEC 

will let me know and then I will contact them and invite them to our meeting or any rides we have going on, and 

the same thing happens the next month. Hopefully by this time they will enjoy themselves and want to be 

around us more and want to join. The third month they will get a letter from phoenix asking them to join or all 

benefits end.  Now, did I tell you they get all the benefits we do during this two month trial membership. Now 

tell your friends about it, remember you get the credit if they join for the find a friend program, this is just a 

win-win situation. I will be checking up on all this information at the Officers Meeting on March 31st and will 

let you know at the next meeting if I have misquoted anything. 

                                                                        Thanks see you all soon                                         

                                                                         Laura  

RIDE COORDINATORS -GENE & KATHY 

HANSELMAN  

 
Fellow Riders, 

As I write this article there are only 3 rooms available for the 

Bearcreek Farms Ride on April  21st and 22nd. On April 6th any 

rooms not reserved by Chapter Members will be canceled. Get your 

reservations in ASAP. CD Joe Woodmansee will be the Road 

Captain for this trip. Please meet at The Richland Mall on April 21st 

at 9:30 AM. 

 

1. Phone 260.997.6822; Give your Credit Card information 

2. Reservation #201200767, Chapter B / Gene A. Hanselman. 

             3. 14 Day cancellation Notice. 

                                                                    4. Dinner / 5:00 pm, Show (Larry Gatlin) / 7:30 pm, Breakfast / 7:30                                                      

                            ï 9:00 am 

¶ Our next ride will be a Day Ride to Hog Heaven in New Philadelphia on May 12th. Following is 

 a brief synopses of Hog Heaven. In January 2003 a 180 seat Hog Heaven restaurant located off the I-77 

 exit in New Philadelphia was opened. This new location accommodates 180 customers indoors and 150 

 outdoors in the Tiki Bar area along with 1,500 in the stage area. This has become the best location to 

 have a great meal, join in large events, charitable fundraisers or to welcome national acts. The food 

 items on the menu offer a wide variety of choices and the portions given are large enough that even the 

 "hungry man" doesn't leave hungry. It's a very sociable place with lots of nice people who bend over 

http://www.gwrra.org/
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 backwards to make your meal perfect. You would have to go a long way to find better atmosphere or 

 greater BBQ. 

  

Hog Heaven menu link: http://www.hogheaven-bbq.com/media_files/pdfs/hog_heaven_menu.pdf 

 

 Fellow Riders,  

Gene & Kathy Hanselman, RC  

 

 

  MOTORIST AWARENESS ð RANDY & LINDA PORTER  

ASURRED CLEAR DISTANCE    

I am following a pickup truck with a cap on it, when all the traffic stops in 

front of the pickup, van, semi, horse trailer, camper, or anything that you 

cannot see through or around.  

So stay back a good distance or with the power of cycle, pass the vehicle 

in front of you. It could save your life or you passengerôs life. As always 

stay back 10ô for every 10 mile an hour you are traveling. So if you are going 

30 MPH stay back 30 feet, or three car lengths! 

DRIVE SAFE AND STAY ALIVE  

                                                                                      HAVE A GREAT SAFE SUMMER  

RANDY AND LINDA  
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Lo ok closely, No, it is not a  

Nursing Home.  

 
I  Believe Barb just wanted to rest a littleéand got                  

caught.  

 

 

 

No more cowboys in the west, just pediboys!!!  

(Looks like our fellas are enjoying their Pedicure ) 
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SENIOR CHAPTER EDUCATORSï TED & JOYCE STRUTZ  

Article submitted by Mike and Anita Hudson.  Next month will be submitted by 
Ted and Joyce. 

    Ride smart...Ride safe  

                                                          Ted & Joyce  

 

 

MARCH REPORT      

Meeting Attendance     47  Level I   27 

Other Seminar Activity     6  Level II  14 

Seminar by Newsletter   125  Level III               5 

Seminar at Meeting     47  Level IV    5 

 

 

 

ASSISTANT CHAPTER EDUCATORS ï 

 MIKE & ANITA HUDSON  

     

More About Accidents 
Accidents don't just happen, accidents are caused. 

 

We have all heard this be-for, but as motorcycle riders it is even more 

important that we understand what this means. Our survivability depends 

upon our ability to remove as many of these causes as possible. Some of these causes are the results of other 

driver's behavior. Defensive driving can help to minimize or entirely remove the hazards of other people 

mistakes. 

 

An accident is a chain of events. Some of these events we have direct control over. For instance, we control the 

mechanical condition of our bikes. We control our alertness be getting plenty of sleep and avoiding drugs (even 

prescription) and alcohol that can impair our judgment. We control the speed we drive and how closely we 

follow other vehicles. Some things we can't control, like the weather and the driving habits of other motorists. 

Just because we can't control everything doesn't mean it has to result in an accident for us. We have to prepare 

and be alert for situations that may develop that are out of our control, to allow us to take action that will 

prevent an accident. 

 

I know with many years of riding experience that most of you have, you've heard all the examples of how you 

can avoid or prevent an accident. Many of you have heard me preach on being conspicuous, and riding ñHigh-

Viz'. Here are some more examples of how you can avoid or prevent an accident. 

 

1. At intersections be aware of the positions of all the vehicles around you. Take note if other drivers are 

 being distracted or if they are paying attention to traffic. Notice the wheel positions 

            of the cars in the oncoming traffic lanes; If they are turned, the vehicle may suddenly move into 
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            your path when traffic starts to move. Don't be the first vehicle to enter the intersection; allow 

            the traffic to begin to move and watch for that vehicle that still hasn't stopped in cross traffic. 

            Leave yourself room to escape in case the vehicle that is approaching from behind doesn't 

            appear to be stopping in time 

       2.  On the open road leave proper distances between yourself and other vehicles. Traffic seems to   

            always run in packs. If you set your speed to survival mode you can spend a lot of time 

            in between the packs. Speed up or slow down to keep someone from spending too much time 

            driving beside you on multiple lane highways. Stop often on long trips to stretch your legs 

            and refresh yourself. Watch for drivers that are doing dangerous thing like swerving in and 

            out of traffic lanes. 

        3. In all traffic, obey the laws. Do not drive mad, tired, frustrated or depressed. These emotions 

            are major distractions and often result in an accident. Avoid inclement weather, poor roads and 

            and heavy traffic. 

 

All motorcycle accidents have one thing in common....They all involve motorcycles. After this fact, 

they all usually vary as much as night and day. 

 

Ride your motorcycle like your life depends on it....Because it does! 

 

Be Seen, Ride Aware, and Ride Safe. 

 

Mike and Anita  

 Asst. Chapter Educator s 

Mike & Anita  

 

NEWSLETTER EDITORS ð JIM &  CAROL                                                         

 Shouldnôt April mean Springé.Not March.  It seems like Spring came 

early with summer temperatures of 80 degrees, motorcycles and lawn 

mowers in Mid-March.  What a deal!  It probably is just a temporary 

break with some cold weather and maybe even some more snow before 

itôs over.  Then, again, maybe not!!! I guess weôll have to be happy with 

what we get and be thankful for it. 

 

Remember, the trip to Bearcreek.  Gene has in his article all the details.  Hopefully, it wonôt be snowing like it 

was today.  Can you believe it?  After all that nice weather, I had to use the four letter word todayéSNOW. Iôm 

sure this will be a great trip.  Just keep your fingers crossed for great weather. 

LOVE YOU ALL, SEE YOU SOON  

     JIM & CAROL  
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Dinner Ride Coordinator - Jerry & Rita  

Hello Everyone:  Well, we know that a lot of you have been on your 

bikes (even in Ohio) and that our Snow Birds are returning home.  This 

year, we canôt complain about the weather we have had.  Just 

wonderful, at times.  Below is the next few scheduled Dinner Rides.  

Hope all of you can be there and, maybeéwe will be able to ride the 

bikes ï not in the cars. 

 

 

 

¶ Wednesday, April 11
th
 ï 6 P.M.- FIVE POINTS, Rt. 13 North @ 5 Points, Mansfield, Ohio 

¶ Thursday, April 26
th
 ï 6 P.M. - JAKES, 1040 Sugarbush Drive. Ashland, Ohio (We will meet at the 

Richland Mall at 5 p.m.) 

¶ Wednesday, May 9
th
 ï 6 P.M. ï OLD 30 INN , 14 W. Main St., Hayesville, Ohio (Meet at Richland 

Mall at 5 P.M.) 

¶ Thursday, May 24
th
 ï 6 P.M.  ï SUNRISE FAMILY RESTAURANT, 1640 Marion Rd (Rt. 4) Bucyrus, 

Ohio (Meet at Richland Mall at 5 P.M.) 

 

 

SEE YOU SOON,  

JERRY 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

SUNSHINE LADY ï SUE MCAVOY 

We were sad to hear of Ralph Rand passing away. Let's keep Susan Craig in 

our thoughts and prayers during this difficult time.  A lot of our people were 

gone out West or down South and could not make the calling hours. 

Six or seven of our members were in a meeting getting CPR Certified, which 

they had signed up for months in advance.   

 

The snowbirds will be coming home over the next few weeks. Let's keep them 

in our thoughts and prayers too that they will all have safe trips home. It will 

be good to see you guys again. We've missed you. I didn't make it to the 

March meeting. I had been fighting a cold all week and working overtime.  Better now though.   
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Can you believe this weather! The guys at work are all complaining because they have to mow the yards 

already. Never mowed grass in March before is their woeful cry!  Breaks my heart! LOL!  I am ready to 

ride!  Hope everyone had a HAPPY EASTER and that the bunny was good to ya!  See ya at the meeting April 

15th.  Love ya,  Sue 

Susan requested Ralphôs Obituary (below) to be in this Newsletter. 

                                                                  SEE YOU SOON,  SUE 

  FOR SALE 

1976 GL1000 ï Red Paint and Chrome 

7,574 Miles ï Paint & Chrome Good Condition 

  Engine runs rough - Asking:  $1,000.00 

Call:  Kei th Metcalf  419-589-4449 

 For Sale  

I have triked my bike & have for sale the following: 

All items normally left after triking a bike, Color , Candy Red, plus 

Light ed chrome license plate bracket; Chrome "duck foot" kick stand; 

Center stand; Rain deflectors; Helmet hanger bars 

Please make offer for all or any items. Thanks 

 Jim & Donna Lust  

6119 Crestline Rd.   

Crestline Oh. 44827 

419-462-5337 

419-565-1424   cell 
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                     Open daily: 10:30 A.M. -9:00 P.M 

.                            (Feb.-Apr. & Sept.-Oct.) 

         10:30 A.M. - 10:00 P.M. (May-Aug.) 

             17 Church St. Shelby, Ohio 

 

               419-342-3201   

 


